
IT'S THAT TIME AGAIN... 

YOUR YEAR 2001 S.D.R.A. DUES ARE DUE!!! 

DUES FOR EACH FAMILY: 	 $20.00 	  

FIREWORKS: 	 $20.00 	  

TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED: 

Please complete the form below. 

Note that we are requesting your e-mail address, if you have one: 

Name: •••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 

Address: •••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 

••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 

••••••••••••••••••••-•—••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 

Telephone: ••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• Home 

•••••••••••••••••-•••••••••••••••••• Cottage 

E-mail: ....••••••—•••••••••••••••••—•••••••••—•—•—•••••••••••—•••••••••••—••• 

PLEASE MAIL YOUR DUES, for receipt by May 21, to: 

S.D.R.A. TREASURER 

50 HAWKRIDGE AVE 

MARKHAM, ON L3P 1V9 

Your cheque should be made payable to: S.D.R.A. 

If you have already sent in your 2001 dues - Thank you!! 



Comments: 



SKOOTAMATTA DISTRICT RATEPAYERS ASSOCIATION 

YEAR 2001 NEWSLETTER 

Welcome to the Year 2001! 

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE  

Hello All! Well we've almost 
made it through another winter 
season — April 1 and it's snowing 
— not even a good joke! For 
anyone who was able to get to the 
cottage this winter, it was an 
exceptional one for all outdoor 
activities, best snowmobiling in 
years, on perfect trails, great 
skiing or tobogganing on the 
slopes and even the skating on 
the lake was great! At this time, 
there is still 20" of ice on the lake 
and 2' of snow on your docks and 
yards! But, it is slowly melting 
and making way for boats and 
spring flowers. All in all, it's been 
a pretty good, though long, winter 
and I am really looking forward to 
those long summer evenings by 
the campfire, squatting 
mosquitoes! 

As everyone knows, our BOAT 
RAMP at Trail's End has been a 
bone of contention for many 
years. In November 2000, the 
Ministry of Natural Resources, 
through the support of staff 
member Bob Millar, came through 
with approximately $6000 for 
repairs - to place new concrete 
ramps, re-grade and gravel the 
hill, and provide drainage away 
from the road. This work has now 
been completed and the plan is to 
continue the paving to the top of  

the hill. The Township has 
agreed to give us $2500 towards 
these further improvements and 
we will have to try and raise the 
funds for any shortfall — expected 
to be in the $2000 range. 
Hopefully non-members will 
continue to use the donation box 
and we can keep up the regular 
maintenance with those funds. 
The Executive, as I am sure you 
will agree, are very pleased to 
have this project just about put to 
rest. 

A great big THANK YOU to all 
who have helped out with all the 
activities on the lake. Whether 
seen or not, it is these volunteers 
who make Skootamafta a safe and 
fun place to be! 

As we look forward to a long, 
sunny and warm summer season, 
I urge you to please come to the 
AGM, bring your neighbour and 
show your support/concern about 
any issues which may be out 
there. We will try to give or get 
answers to all your questions. 
Please help, TOGETHER we make 
Skootamatta a great place to live 
and cottage. 

Thank you 
Ron Nowell, President 

And now the NEWS! You will 
note that there are several 
important new issues being 



Wayne B. Marquardt and Son  

WATER WELL DRILLING 
Four Generations of Experience — Licensed by the Ministry of the Environment 

• Rotary Drilling • Cable Tool Drilling 
• Hydrofracturing • Commercial 
• Industrial • Domestic 
• Heat Pump Holes  

• Locally Owned & Operated 
• Contractor Rates 
• Cottage & Subdivision Volume Rates 
• 10 Year Warranty 

Arrange with us to have water hooked up 
to your home from your new well 

For All Your Water Needs, Call Wayne Marquardt 
or Brad Marquardt! 

River Road East, 
Palmer Rapids, Ontario 

Wayne 758-2238 Brad 758-2030 
Fax 758-2430 1-800-994-0394 



addressed as well as updates on 
old items. 

Please read your newsletter 
carefully and provide us with your 
feedback or comments in the 
space provided on the back of the 
dues sheet. Your input is needed 
to keep our Association strong 
and relevant. 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  
(AGM)  

NOTE: The date for the AGM 
has again reverted to its usual 
pattern, the first Saturday in July. 

Date: Saturday, July 7th 

Time: 10:00 am 
Place: horseshoe pits, on our 
property, by Trail's End Cottages. 
Rain date:  Sunday, July 8th at 
10:00, again at the horseshoe pits. 

We hope to have one of 
Addington Highlands' elected 
municipal officials as our guest 
speaker. This will be your 
opportunity to discuss issues 
such as amalgamation, 
"downloading" and taxes! 

Please join us!! This is your 
day and meeting! And, don't 
forget your chairs, hat and 
sunscreen! 

After the meeting, we will have 
a fabulous Lake Lunch BBQ, 
generously sponsored by the 
Northbrook IGA, and we welcome 
you and your entire family, your 
guests, and your new neighbours. 

WEB SITE AND E-MAIL ADDRESS  

In keeping with the new 21 st 
 Century, we are delighted to let 

you know that we are working on 
our own Web Site! We will have it 
well under way this spring and we 
hope to be able to provide you 
with an address at the AGM. 

Please note that we are again 
requesting your e-mail address. 
An SDRA mailing list will facilitate 
getting important information to 
you in a much more timely 
fashion. 

To some of you who have 
already provided us with e-mail 
addresses, you will receive this 
newsletter electronically! We 
would appreciate feedback on 
whether or not you like this 
format. 

FIRE PUMPS  

Our three fire pumps are in 
operation, signed and installed. 
The pumps are located at: 

Sheldrake Bay  — Ron Nowell's 
dock, 
Upper Lake  — Blake Island, and 
Narrows  — Frank Law's dock 

If you are not sure of the 
location of the above properties, 
please call any of your executive 
for further directions. 

For those of you with road 
access, particularly on Jacques 
Bay, don't forget to call 911 for 
help from the Township volunteer 
fire department. 



"ATTENTION COTTAGERS" 

Before renewing your cottage insurance please give us a call! 

At no obligation we will review your requirements, 
including an updated evaluation for replacement cost. 

Our coverages include vandalism and theft. 

Our prices are very competitive. 

George MacCrimmon Pam Newman 

Home Auto Cottage Commercial 

BARRINGTON INSURANCE BROKERS LTD. 
14 Bosley Road, P.O. Box 23 

Northbrook, Ontario K0H 2G0 

Tel: 613-336-8333 Fax: 613-336-9519 
"Covering Mazinaw Country" 

TOM BLACKWELL 
CARPENTRY / MASONRY: 

"25 YEARS BUILDING LOCAL SATISFACTION"   

NORTHBROOK, ONTARIO (613)-336-2074 

CUSTOM COVER-UP 

Murry and Dale Northey 
P.O. Box 191 
60 Airport Road 
Northbrook, Ontario 

K0H 2G0 
613-336-9336  

For all your cover needs 
• Furniture Upholstery 
• Boat Tops and Interiors 
• Custom Drapery 
• Repairs of all kinds 
• Supplies 



WATER QUALITY 

This issue is an ongoing 
concern to our Association. We 
encourage you to have your 
septic system pumped regularly. 
Septic effluent is the major cause 
of water contamination and one 
WE can control. 

In addition, have your drinking 
water tested regularly. To pick up 
test kits and for further 
information, contact the Health 
Unit in Cloyne at: 

336-8989 

FIREWORKS  

The fireworks were GREAT last 
year — despite the misty weather. 
We hope to again have a great 
show for you this year. 

Fireworks:  Saturday, Sept. 1st 
Rain Date:  Sunday, Sept. 2nd 
Time: Dusk 
Where:  Causeway Beach 

FISH SURVEY 

MNR representatives spoke at 
our last AGM in regard to the 1999 
fish survey. For those of you who 
missed out on their presentation 
but would still like to know what 
its results were, we will have a 
copy of the final report available 
for you at this year's AGM. 

COMMUNITY POLICING  
COMMITTEE  

This committee, consisting of 
four lake residents, continues to 
meet regularly and liaise with the 
Addington Highlands Police 
Services Board (PSB) and OPP. 
Attendance at the Board meetings 
gives us a voice, which enables 
us to continue to press for 
effective policing in this area. 

We have actively lobbied for 
more visibility by the Marine Unit, 
skidoo training of local OPP 
officers and more road patrols. 
Within the cost constraints of the 
municipality, we feel that our 
concerns have been reasonably 
addressed. 

If you have any particular 
policing concerns that you feel 
should be brought forward to the 
Police Services Board, please feel 
free to comment or drop us a line 
at our mailing address: 

S.D.R. A. 
P.O. Box 146 
Cloyne, ON K0H 1K0 

COMMUNITY ISSUES:  

Elections 2000  

The results of the Fall 2000 
elections for this area were: 

Reeve: Henry Hogg 
Deputy Reeve: Ken Hook 
Councillors: Ibra Cuddy, 
Ethyl Grant and Lorraine Berger 



 

 Quality 
 

Housing 
A Diivision of 976637 Ontario Ltd. 

Leisure Vehicle 
Equipment Rental 

Fritz Nussberger 
Box 282 
Northbrook K0H 2G0 

CONSTRUCTION 
SAND • FILL • GRAVEL 

SNOW PLOWING • SEPTIC SYSTEMS 
ROAD BUILDING • EXCAVATING 

TEL: (613) 336-2751 
TE/FAX: (613) 336-0725 

CLOYNE,ONTARIO 	 CELL: (613) 848-5134 

rnowellconst@mazinaw.on.ca  

 

NORTHBROOK 
IGA 
Hometown 

Proud! 
In-Store Deli and Bakery 

SUMMER  HOUR;,  
MON., TUBS., WED. 8 AM - 6 PM 
THURSDAY 8 AM - 7 PM 
FRIDAY 8 AM - - 9 PM 
SATURDAY 8 AM 6 PM 
SUNDAY 10 AM - 4 PM 

HWY. #41, 
NORTHDROOK, ONTARIO 

Cottages • Renovations • Homes 

1 -613-336-2889 

	

1-800-737-8338 



Please note that you can reach the 
Addington Highlands Township 
office at: 613-336-2286 

Cloyne & District Historical  
Society  

The Cloyne & District Historical 
Society, born out of the Pioneer 
Club, operates the Pioneer 
Museum in Cloyne. This Museum 
is home to over 900 artifacts from 
the early days of settlement in the 
Land O'Lakes area. Included in 
the collection are tools from the 
logging industry, clothing and 
household items from pioneer 
families, books, photos, and 
documents, which illustrate the 
way of life of the early settlers. 
The Museum is open 6 days a 
week during July and August and 
admission is free! 

If you have information about the 
history of the Skootamatta Lake 
area, which you would like to 
share, please let the Society 
know. Any contributions, which 
will allow the Society to have a 
more complete picture of life in 
the area, would be very much 
appreciated. Too often, priceless 
photos or memorabilia are 
consigned to the trash bin when 
attics and basements are cleaned 
out. Call "before you throw" and 
remember those items you want 
to keep can be scanned. Please 
help to preserve the past for the 
future. 

Contact the Society by dropping 
by the Museum or by calling: 
Margaret Axford at: 336-2203 
or, Ruth Burley at: 336-8517 

Health Fair 

Have you ever wondered what you 
need to do to access health 
services in our area? If so, plan 
on attending the Health Fair, 
sponsored by the KFL&A 
Community Care Access Centre. 

Date: Saturday, June 2 
Time: 10 am to 4 pm 
Place: Northbrook Lions Hall 

Please drop in and find out about 
the services that are available to 
all of us, whether cottager or 
permanent resident. 

SOCIAL EVENTS:  

Family Day 

Our social events (and 
participation in them) are 
dwindling!! We, as your 
executive, have agonized over 
what to do about it and whether, in 
fact, it is our mandate to continue 
sponsoring these events. So... 
we need your help and 
commitment if we are to continue. 

In addition to the Horseshoe 
Tournament and Dock Sale, being 
held on Saturday, August 4, we 
would like to hold a: 

Family Day 
Date: Sunday, August 5 
Place:  all activities will be held on 
our property by Trails End and at 
the dock and beach. 
Time: 10am to 3 pm 

But, without your help, it 
simply cannot be done. We will 



Welcome from 

CLOYNE HOME HARDWARE 
In the heart of Mazinaw Country. Natural forests, crystal clear lakes, and 

an abundance of quiet. 

Exciting changes have taken place this winter 

We may look about the same on the outside 
BUT INSIDE is a different story 

Come in and check out the new layout.............a full line of major 
appliances, Televisions, VCR's, DVD players to name a few 

have been added to our inventory 

The same great service and friendly advice continues. Here's to a hot and 
sunny summer of 2001!!!!! 

ExpressVu Satellite TV 
Starting at $299.00 - see store for details 

(installation extra) 

Doug & Jane Muston 
Highway 41 North - Uptown Cloyne 

phone- 613-336-8836 / fax 613-336-9789 

Open 7 days a week to serve you our valued customers. 



propose an agenda; if you wish to 
participate in this event, your 
input and time commitment is 
imperative. Sign up at the AGM if 
you are interested. 

We are envisioning a fun 
packed day for youngsters and 
the young at heart. We hope to 
have both land and water events —
races, kids horseshoes, face 
painting, a BBQ, teen and adult 
canoe races and much more. 

Sounds good? Then please 
get involved!! 

Horseshoe Tournament 

This popular event attracted 8 
teams last year, generating some 
$46.00 in fees. 

Winners were: 
1 st  place team: 
Wayne & John Dacuk 
2nd  place team: 
Glen Bible & Dave Dacuk 
3 rd  place team: 
Kent & Grant Farrow 

Thanks to Mike and Mark at 
Trails End Cottages for their help 
in rebuilding the pits and to Kent 
Farrow for donating the lumber 
and running the event. 

Date: Saturday, August 4th  
Time: 10:00 a.m. 
Place: Horseshoe pits — Trails End 
Entry fee: $2.00/person 

We have a new trophy for this 
event, generously donated by the 
Aquino family: the 
Aquino/Coward Trophy 

Dock Sale:  

The dock sale is planned for: 
Date: Saturday, August 4 
Time: from 10 a.m to 2 p.m. 

This is your chance to make your 
"cast off' someone else's 
"treasure". And a great 
opportunity to meet your 
neighbours! 

DIRECTORS  

There will be three vacancies 
this year on the Board of 
Directors. 

This is vour Board. Please 
give very serious consideration to 
serving a term (2 years). Being a 
Director is not a particularly 
onerous job but it is a vital one if 
we are to continue being able to 
serve your interests. 

Many of our current Directors 
have served three and more 
consecutive terms and they need 
a break! If you have never served 
on the Board of Directors or have 
not done so recently, why not 
make this year your year to "take 
a turn"! 

CONDOLENCES  

Our deepest condolences are 
sent to the Fraser, Wardman, 
Stokes and Aass families in their 
recent loss of loved ones: Betty, 
Charles, James and Haakon. 



LOOKOUT TIM-BR 

399328 Ontario Ltd. 
"FOR ALL YOUR BUILDING 
AND RENOVATING NEEDS" 

Your local Dock Specialists, featuring: 

NO GST 
ON LABOUR 

JACK'S 
House & Cottage Repa ir 

 

10% SENIORS' 
DISCOUNT 

FREE ESTIMATES 613-336-9307 

CANADIAN COAST GUARD ACCREDITED 
BOATING SAFETY COURSE 

Earn your Pleasure Craft Operator Card 
Course Includes Course Material, Instruction & Testing 

Course Package $60.00 (plus GST) -Approx. 4 hrs 
For a Group the Course can be brought to Your Location 

Lakeland Safe Boating Inc. 
CALL NOW for more information and TO REGISTER 

contact George Hiles at 

(613) 453-LAKE (5253) 

SUMMER HOURS , 

STARTING MAY 1 
Mon - Fri: 7:30 - 5:30 
Saturday: 7:30 - 4:00 
Sunday: 9:00 - Noon 

P.O. BOX 52, PLEVNA, ONT. 
HIGHWAY 509 at MOUNTAIN RD. 
KOH 2M0 

TELEPHONE (613) 479-5579 
FAX: (613) 479-2699 

All SDRA Members Qualify for Volume Discounts 

We offer Free Delivery 

Some terms and conditions apply — Call us today for details 

Floating Docks & Pipe Leg Systems 

Call us today: Rick, Jason & Audrey 

We're here to help with your next project 

QUALITY WORKMANSHIP 

NO JOB TOO SMALL 

Roofing • Drywall • Painting • Plumbing • Siding 
Bathrooms • Ceramic Tile • Handy Man • Odd Jobs 

Cottages • Open/Close • Rec.Rooms-Etc. 

JACK E. QUIGLEY, P.O. BOX 62, FLINTON, ONT. K0H 1P0 



7-41 Realty Ltd. 
Box 282 
Northbrook 
KOH 2G0 

Ursula Nussberger 
Broker / Owner Bus (613) 336-2741 

Fax (613) 336-9482 
www.mazinaw.on.ca/741  

In addition, our condolences to 
the Jones family on the death of 
Willy Stevens. Long time 
cottagers will remember that the 
Stevens family was one of the 
"originals" on the lake. 

CLOSING  

To all of you, we wish you a 
safe and happy summer. Have a 
wonderful holiday season! 

Please Read Our Classified 
Sections And Support Our 
Advertisers! 

*ROAD BUILDING 
*LOT CLEARING 
*SITE PREPARATION 
*TOPSOIL 

KN *HYDRO POLES 
*ROCK BLASTING 
*BACKHOE 
*DUMP TRUCK 

CONTRACTING 
WORK (61 3) 336-2345 
HOME (613) 336-8723 

429 OBORNE PT RD 
SKOOTAMATTA LAKE 

DARRELL THOMPSON 



Karl's 
Handy 

Service 
Small & Large 

Odd Jobs 
Mulch, Mulch, Mower 

• Roofing 
• Painting 
• Siding 
• Landscaping 
• Lawncare 
• Spring & Fall Cleanups 
• Home Maintenance 

Karl Wells — (613) 336-9395 
Email: khwells  @sympatico.ca 

FREE ESTIMATES 	FULLY INSURED- BONDED  

SKOOT SERVICES 
RR#1Northbrook ON, K0H 2G0 

Wendy & Darrell Thompson 
(613) 336-0012 

Fax  (613) 336--0012 
* General Cleaning 

*Windows 
* Carpet & Upholstery 
* lnterior Painting 

Fire & Water Damage 
* Snow Removal 

Cottage Clean-up 
* Property  Watch 

Let us "Skoot" in and have your life maid easier, 



YOUR EXECUTIVE:  

President 

Ron Nowell 
Box 235, Cloyne 
On KOH 1K0 
613-336-2751 
Fax: 613-336-0725 
Email: 
rnowellconst@mazinaw.on.ca  

Vice President 

Lynn Oborne-Acken 
33 Warner Rd. 
Lennoxville QC .11M 1Y7 
summer: 613-336-9426 
summer e-mail: 
lynn@mazinaw.on.ca  
winter: 819-348-9034 
winter e-mail: 
angelynn@videotron.ca  

Treasurer 

Lynn Garnish 
50 Hawkridge Ave., Markham 
On L3P 1V9 
905-294-4614 
Fax: 905-294-4392 
Email: lgarnish@home.com  

Secretary  
Ann Chisholm 
P.O. Box 83 
Cloyne, On KOH 1K0 
613-336-8967 
Fax: 613-336-0445 
Email: a.chisholm@svmpatico.ca   

Kent Farrow 
517 Arbor Road 
Mississauga 
On L5G 2J6 
613-336-0101 
Email: kenffarr@interlog.com  

Tom Aquino 
1619A Hughes Landing Road 
Cloyne ON KOH 1K0 
Email: taquino@seach.net  

Donna Smith 
P.O. Box 242 
Cloyne, On KOH 1KO 
613-336-2644 
Email: century-comm@home.com  

Brad Heney 
Box 7A 
Greenwood, On LOH 1H0 
905-426-4848 

COFA Representative 
Dave Dacuk 
P.O. Box 32 
Cloyne, On KOH 1K0 
613-336-9625 



PAINT WALLPAPER BLINDS SUNDRIES 

The Interior Zone 
Hwy. 41 Northbrook, ON K0H 2G0 

(613) 336-0012 
FX (613) 336-0968 

Darrell & Wendy Thomspson 

web address: www.mazinaw.on.ca/thezone 

CUSTOM DRAPERY AND UPHOLSTERY 
CARPET VINYL LAMINATE CERAMIC TILE 

NOW UNIQUE COTTAGE AVAILABLE 

DECORATING ACCESSORIES 

OPTOMETRISTS  

Dr. Bruce D. Coward 
& Associates 

QUINTE FAMILY EYE CARE 
CLINIC 

LASER VISION CORRECTION 
PATIENT CO-MANAGEMENT 
• Contact Lenses & Glasses 
• 2 Year Warranty 
• 24 Hr On Call Service 
• New Patients Welcome 
• Same Day Emergency Service 
• Examen Disponible en Français 

447 Dundas St.W., Trenton 
392-6211 

142A N. Front St.. Belleville 
968-6560 

41 Elizabeth St., Brighton 
475-3900 
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